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1. SUMMARY 
 
1.1 The report sets out the findings of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees Task 

and Finish Groups investigation to establish whether it was possible to introduce 
a single community transport scheme for both the elderly and residents with 

mobility problems where normal public transport was unsuitable to meet their 
changing travelling needs.  

 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 

2.1 The Executive agree the recommendations of the Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee following their meeting on 5 September 2011 as set out below: 
 

(1) that recommendation1 of the Task & Finish Group report, as set out at 
appendix 1, for “That the Executive of Warwick District Council approves 

the cost of £35,000 to £50,000 to provide another bus route operated by 
Flexibus that accesses those residents that the current routes do not 
reach. The specification for the additional route will need to be explored 

following approval.” should not be accepted because of the service 
reductions made by Warwickshire County Council; and 

 
(2) recommendations 2 and 3 of the Task and Finish Group report, as set out 

below and at Appendix 1, be agreed. 
 

Recommendation 2 - that officers undertake discussions with Age UK to 

ascertain if WDC can assist in the recruitment of volunteer drivers so that 
the Leamington bus can be fully utilised, therefore, enabling groups or 

organizations access to community transport.  
 

Recommendation 3 - that a joint promotion activity is undertaken to 

promote all the community transport schemes available. This should 
include the community places where the questionnaire was issued as 

there was comprehensive response from the target audience in these 
places. 

 

3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 
 

3.1 The Discretionary Travel Task & Finish Group was established in March 2010. 
The scope of their review is set out as an appendix to the Groups report. 

 

3.2 The Group produced a final report, attached as appendix 1, but Warwickshire 
County announced significant changes to the delivery of the Flexibus service 

which impacted on their recommendations in the final report.  For this reason 
the final report, although agreed by the Overview & Scrutiny Committee was 
not considered by the Executive. 

 
3.3 The Task & Finish Group, excluding Councillor Mellor who gave her apologies, 

met on the 8 August 2011 to review their position and findings. They believed 
that recommendations 2 and 3 of their final report should be progressed but 
believed that recommendation 1(below) is no longer viable. 

 
“That the Executive of Warwick District Council approves the cost of £35,000 to 

£50,000 to provide another bus route operated by Flexibus that accesses those 
residents that the current routes do not reach. The specification for the 
additional route will need to be explored following approval.” 
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3.4 The Overview & Scrutiny Committee considered the Final report of the Task & 
Finish Group in September and accepted its findings and endorsed their 
recommendations for consideration by the Executive. 

 
4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 

 
4.1 An alternative option available to the Executive is to agree the 

recommendations as set out in the original Task and Finish Groups report.  

 
4.2 The Executive can decide not to agree the recommendations but put forward 

their own recommendations in place of those made by the Task and Finish 
Group and the Overview and scrutiny Committee.  

 

4.3 The Executive can refer the report back to the Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee asking for further information to be received.  

 
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 

5.1 The recommendations put forward by both the Task and Finish Group and the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee, within Appendix 1 would have financial 

implications for the Council. However, the Recommendations within 2.1 to this 
report should not have any budgetary implications for the Council. 

 
5.2 Due to the length of time involved by the Task and Finish Group in finalising 

their report, the budget for Discretionary Travel has changed from that outlined 

in the report, with the budget for 2011/12 being £43,900. 
 

6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 The work carried out by the Committee helps the Councils to improve in line 

with its priority to offer value for money to users of our services and to be 
community focused by putting the needs of our local communities to the fore.  


